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District 7 General Meeting Minutes-March 10, 2018—SDSE Southeast
BOARD AND EX COMMITTEE PRESENT:  George Hayes, Tootie Chittenden, 
Janet Langemeier, Harlan Mathews, Jeannie Gregory, Suzanne Shapiro & 
Lynda Goggin – ABSENT: Dennis Iszler & Carol Anderson
1. CALL TO ORDER, FLAG SALUTE & ROLL CALL: Suzanne Shapiro, President, 
called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. with the Flag Salute.  Clubs Absent:  
Heather Estates & Heritage Ranch
2. Minutes of January 13, 2018, were approved as submitted.
3.  Reports:

A.  Treasurer’s Report:  Harlan asked Teams that haven’t paid CSA 
Dues yet to please do so immediately.  He also reported that 3 bills 
had been paid amounting to $746.00 ($132-mailbox ; $446.00-
trophies; $168.00-website).  D7 checking balance to date is 
$3,897.16.
B. Club Reports:   
COLONIAL COUNTRY CLUB: CCC had a very successful league season 
with teams taking 1st & 2nd place.  Thanks for all the good 
sportsmanship and thanks to all our volunteers.
EL GRANDE:  Both teams were very successful this year.
FOOTHILLS OF HEMET: Both teams took 2nd place in League.  One of 
their rookies took 2nd place in the Rookie Tournament.
GOLDEN VILLAGE PALMS:  Their red team will be going to white.  
George thanked David & Jeannie from El Grande for their help.  They 
are getting their site ready for the Classic.
HEATHER ESTATES:  No Report
HEMET MUNI: Jim Hutson reported Blue Team will be moving to 
White and Red Team took 3rd place in League.
HEMET WEST: They are glad League is over for this year.  They are 
having maintenance done on boards.  Lunches will be served during 
Classic (Mon-Thurs).  Practice for Classic players will be Sun., March 
18 from 10am-2pm and also after Captain orientation on March 25th. 
HERITAGE RANCH: No Report
MOUNTAIN SHADOWS:  Blue Team was 2nd in league with Red Team 
ending up in 4th place.
SEVEN HILLS:  Teams had ups & downs this year with a lot of illness.  
Emmitt Allen Tournament will be held in May this year.
SIERRA DAWN SOUTH:  Jan Stephens has stepped down from 
President because of illness.  New President will be Howard Drake; 
Rita Deidrich, VP.  White Team took 3rd place in league;  Green team 
will play Blue next season.
SIERRA DAWN SOUTHEAST:  Red Team took 1st place (6th time in a 
row); Green is in 3rd; One of our Rookies took 1st place in Rookie 

mailto:kippy60@gmail.com
mailto:dennisiszler@gmail.com
mailto:lgoggin1@hotmail.com
mailto:atta2t17@yahoo.com
mailto:carola52@verizon.net
mailto:Georgehayes37234@yahoo.com
mailto:harlanmat@gmail.com
mailto:garyjanetl@yahoo.com
mailto:gregoryjeannie@msn.com


tournament.  We will be 
hosting Nationals along 
with Hemet West.  Also 
lunches will be available 
during the Classic (Mon-
Thurs).

SUN CITY:  Our White Team will be playing Blue next season.  Singles 
Tournament will be held in July in Sun City.   
VILLA DEL MONTE:  Blue Team was 3rd in League.                                   

                                                                           
                                                                  

                                                 
   C.  Head Referee-George Hayner
A date is being set for an upcoming referee class.  If you need a copy of the rules they are available on D7 
Website.  He was pleased with the support Rookies got at the Rookie Tournament.
D. League Supervisor-Jack Anderson
The final league scores are out.  All teams: please mark your calendar for 10 a.m., April 7 th for League Awards.  If 
you have a team trophy please bring it on April 7th.
E.  Head Scorekeeper-Carol Anderson
No report.
F.  Webmasters-Carol Blasingame/Harlan Mathews
Harlan will be taking over the website.  He is available to add team/player information.  Everyone is encouraged 
to use the blog. (Go under Members)  Also, send him individual pics or other club activities.  The site has had 
1400 hits so far. 
G,  Tournament Director-Lynda Goggin/Helen Noltner
Lynda stated that the Sun City and Seven Hills Tournaments will be switched this summer (7 Hills-Emmett Allen 
Any Singles-May 7-10; Sun City-CSA Any Singles July 9-12).  If you or someone you know wants to be trained for 
ATM please contact Lynda.  She prefers to set up one on one instruction.
H. Hall of Fame-Larry Bell/Helen Bell
Shirley Eger out of District 5 is head of the Hall of Fame Committee.  Helen is still curator of the Hall of Fame.
I.  CSA-Jay Davidson
Russell Smart, President of District 5 and CSA Rules Chair, has called a meeting to consider a couple of Rule 
changes.  The following D7 members will attend:  Jay Davidson, George Hayner, Rocky Raver & Harlan 
Mathews .Rules being discussed deal with shooting disc early and coaching rule.

BREAK
4.  Unfinished Business:

A.  Classic Report-Suzanne Shapiro
George Hayes reported we have 15 teams playing at 4 venues this year.  Captain’s Meeting will be held on 
March 25th at Hemet West.  Captains will draw for rotation.  The dressing for boards is available.
B.  Nominating Committee – 
Anyone interested in running for a position on the Executive Board please let George Hayes, Jeannie Gregory or 
Lynda Goggin know as soon as possible.  Election will take place at the President’s Meeting in May.  

5. New Business                                                                          
A.  Off Season Play – Player Recruitment
A committee of Jay Davidson (Chair), Carol Blasingame, Carol Anderson & Suzanne Shapiro are planning a game 
day one day a week during the summer (probably Friday) for players that do not want to play in tournaments.  
The play will be rotated each week to clubs that volunteer to host this event.  Host Clubs can decide what format
they will have.  Coaching is encouraged.  New players are welcome.  Refreshments may be served.  The Site will 
be emailed each week.  Jack Anderson will email information when it is finalized.  Also, it was mentioned to put 
an ad in paper for new players.  

6. Discussion from the Floor
A.  Carol Blasingame & Mike Garrett have been teaching folks from Air Force Village Shuffleboard basics and are 
trying to set up a date to have them come over and play.  They would be paired with D7 Players.  



7. Upcoming Dates & Tournaments
March 21-24:  National Any Doubles (SDSE/HW) May 1:        Ex Committee Mtg.
March 26-30: Classic (HM, HW, SDSE, GVP) May 7-10:  Emmett Allen Singles (Seven Hills)
April 7:           End of League Awards (SDS) May 12:      General Mtg. (SDSE)
April 16-19: John McDonough Doubles (SDS) May 21-23:  Team Tournament (Golden Village Palms)

Motion to adjourn at 11:10 a.m.
Minutes submitted by District 7 Secretary, Janet Langemeier
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